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To the Senate Committee On Judiciary,

SB 797 "Prohibits transfer of firearm by gun dealer or private party if Department of State Police is
unable to determine whether recipient is qualified to receive firearm."

This bill effectively denies a person a constitutional right without due process. In no case should a
"lack of information" on the part of the state police grounds to treat someone as a criminal. This
effectively makes a person guilty until proven innocent. This bill also places the burden of proof
for innocence on the citizen. This is wrong. In our constitutional republic, the burden of proof for
wrongdoing should always be on the police. If the police cannot demonstrate any wrongdoing,
they must assume that the citizen is innocent. This bill would go against the very foundation of
western law--the principle of "Innocent until proven guilty."

SB 868 "Creates process for obtaining extreme risk protection order prohibiting person from
possessing firearms when court finds that person presents imminent risk, or risk in foreseeable
future, of suicide or causing injury to other persons."

This bill also denies a citizen their constitutional right of due process. To effectively restrict a
person's rights without duly convicting them of a crime is a recipe for tyranny. To effectively
convict someone of being "likely" to commit a crime when as yet, they have not, and to not give
them the opportunity to answer for themselves in a court of law is an egregious restriction on
liberty. This is another violation of the principle of "Innocent until proven guilty." This even goes
further and becomes "conviction before the crime." Such a thing is despicable.

Both of these bills strike at the root of our free society and seek to destroy the liberty that we have
as free citizens. These bills effectively create a standard based on suspicion and negative
assumptions about the character of innocent people.

Please cause both of these bills to be dismissed from consideration by the legislature.

Thank you,

Caleb Doner
A servant of Jesus Christ
Thy mercy, O Lord, is in the heavens; and thy faithfulness reaches unto the clouds.


mailto:SJUD.Exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov

